Several months ago, the editor ran an .

inguiry in the Bulletin as to whether any
members had Perfins on the stamps of Bel-
gium which were surcharged "-10%" in 1946.
H. Smit (#233) of Zevenaar, Netherlands,

submitted the following list: BDC (Ban-

ue de Commerce, Antwerp and Brussels); C.L.

Credit Lyonnais, Brussels); T.M. (Forges E

et Acieres Thy-le-Chateau at Marcinelle,
S.A., Charleroi and Brussels); and V.G.(®er-
tongen-Goens, S.A., Brussels).






